

Ring Power Corporation 500 World Commerce Parkway St. Augustine, FL 32092 904-737-7730

July 30, 2020

Florida Department of Environmental Protection Northeast District – Jacksonville Bonnie Bradshaw, Environmental Specialist III

Dear Ms. Bradshaw,

In response to your email request of July 9, 2020 concerning the use of products that contain Perchloroethylene (PERC) at Ring Power facilities.

Management attended a Senior Service Safety Advisory Board meeting on April 8, 2020 where it was determined that the internal and external use of products containing Perchloroethylene (PERC) would be prohibited effective immediately. All products containing PERC have been removed from Ring Power facilities and returned to vendors for credit or disposed of as hazardous waste.

Management has also taken steps by adding controls to Ring Power's inventory system that prohibits the ordering of products that historically contained PERC. Any new products that Ring Power staff would like to add to inventory are reviewed by the Safety Director and Environmental Manager to ensure PERC is not inadvertently reintroduced into our facilities.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this issue please contact Rick Vaughn, Environmental Manager at rick.vaughn@ringpower.com or at 813-628-9332.

Sincerely,

Shane McLaughlii
Vice President

Facilities, Purchasing, Security, & Telecommunications

Pat O'Brian Senior Vice President General Heavy Equipment